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SHCC LISTSERV #67 
 
The SHCC LISTSERV provides updates on important, time-sensitive information about the administration of your Section 8 HAP Contract and other items of interest released by HUD.


Sent: Monday, December 21, 2009 4:28 PM
To: UpdateSHCC
Subject: SHCC ListServ #67 - Enterprise Income Verification (EIV) System - Newly Released HUD Notice

HUD Notice: H 09-20

 Enterprise Income Verification (EIV) System
On December 7, 2009 HUD issued Housing Notice 09-20 regarding the Enterprise Income Verification (EIV) system (attached).  Notice 09-20 provides updated instructions to Owners and Management Agents (O/As) regarding the use of the EIV system during the recertification process, as well as the use of other reports available in the EIV system.  This Notice supersedes HUD’s previous Notice on EIV (H 2008-03).

Notice 09-20 includes updated information on: 

· The requirement to use EIV reports to verify employment and income of tenants during the recertification process.

· The development of written policies and procedures for using EIV employment and income reports, as well as EIV verification reports.

· The requirement to review and follow-up on the Failed EIV Pre-Screening Report and Failed Verification Report (Failed the SSA Identity Test) on a monthly basis.

· HUD’s recommendation that the No Income Report, New Hires Report, Multiple Subsidy Report, and Deceased Tenant Report be reviewed and follow-up on no less than quarterly.

· Obtaining tenant consent forms, to include a signed form HUD-9887 and form HUD-9887-A for the head, spouse, co-head and each family member who is at least 18 years of age, or has turned 18 since the last recertification, prior to accessing income reports in the EIV system.    

· Reviewing, resolving, and documenting the tenant file for income discrepancies identified on EIV’s Income Discrepancy Report.

· Parameters to follow when entering into tenant repayment agreements.

· The security of EIV data, and requirements for retaining and disposing of EIV data.

· The use/execution of EIV’s Rules of Behavior for staff who do not have access to the EIV system but who view or use EIV data/reports.

The deadline to implement the EIV system is quickly approaching.  To ensure compliance, all O/As must begin using the EIV system, as outlined in the attached HUD Notice: 09-20, no later than January 31, 2010.

Resources

· For details on how to sign up for EIV access, view HUD’s comprehensive instructions at: http://www.hud.gov/offices/hsg/mfh/rhiip/eiv/applyforeivaccess.pdf 

 

· Additional information can also be found at HUD’s EIV application webpage at: http://www.hud.gov/offices/hsg/mfh/rhiip/eiv/eivapps.cfm 

· Questions regarding accessing EIV may be submitted to HUD’s Multifamily Helpdesk at 1-800-767-7588 or mf_eiv@hud.gov 

· A copy of HUD Notice: H 09-20 can be found at: http://www.hud.gov/offices/adm/hudclips/notices/hsg/files/09-20hsgn.doc


